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Holiday Gathering at  
Funky Zebras! 

 
What’s a funky zebra? It’s a great fashion and 
accessory store in Urbandale. The owner, Cheryl 
Hayes, has been a member of MWN.  Besides 
having a delicious meal, we will be able to 
browse all the colorful clothing and sparkling 
jewelry Cheryl has for the holiday season. 
 

 Of course, the best part is visiting with each other about 
our upcoming holiday plans. 
 
Our holiday gathering has become an annual tradition 
and a wonderful way to start your holidays. Be sure to 
rsvp right away. Who knows, maybe you’ll find a present 
for yourself at Funky Zebras!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                              

Network News 

 

NOVEMBER 2012 

Holiday Meeting: Thursday, December 6 
    

Funky Zebras 
7611 Douglas  
Cedar Ridge Shopping Center  
278-1004 
 
Catered by In The Bag! 
 
- Grilled salmon with maple glaze OR 
- Chicken Parmesan OR 
- Roasted pork loin medallions with 
          apple stuffing 
 
All served with:  
- salad of spring greens, strawberries,  
   kiwi, and cashews (on the side), 
- rolls/bread, 
- rosemary roasted yukon potatoes,  
- seasonal veggies,  
- holiday dessert bars, 
- water, beer, and    wine 
 

 

To sign up for this meeting, contact 

www.mwniowa.org/calendar 
before Dec 3. Dinner fee is $25. Guests with 
more than two visits per year are $35. 

 

The WDM Youth Justice Initiative chosen as our  
Charity of the Year. 
 
After hearing our Woman of the Year, Claudia Henning, 
explain her efforts at the YJI, most of our attending 
members chose her organization for our support. Please 
bring a check with you to our December 6 meeting, if you 
want. It is really a worthy cause. (More info available at 

 .) WDM Youth Justice Initiative
 
Because of the need, we will also offer support again to 
the DMARC Food Pantry (our charity last year). If you like, 
bring some non-perishable food, personal hygiene items, 
or diapers. They would also readily accept checks, if that’s 
easier for you.  
 
Both charities are totally optional. It’s just a way we offer 
our members to be more involved in the community. 
 
 
 

 

 

http://form.jotform.com/form/3341543134
http://www.wdm.iowa.gov/index.aspx?page=1024
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=248268421922958&set=a.103368163079652.7219.103367993079669&type=1
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Visit our website: www.mwniowa.org 
 
 

 

“From the President’s Desk” - November 2012 

There are so many beautiful things about the Fall season, it’s nice to sit back and take a moment to enjoy before 
we take the plunge with the hustle, bustle of the Holiday Season. 

Besides just taking in all the beautiful scenery with the leaves changing, falling, and all the hard labor of raking, I 
love the brisk mornings and sunny afternoons. As many of you know I am an early morning walker/runner and 
earlier this month when I was on my early morning outing, I tripped on a 2” rise on the sidewalk and fell on my 
shoulder/arm. 

WOW, it was instant pain and dizziness. I’m so thankful there was a gentleman walking across the street that came 
over to help. He ran home to get his vehicle and took me home so my husband could take me to the emergency 
room. I fractured the humerus in my right arm. I couldn’t believe the pain associated with a fracture like that. And 
of course it is my right arm. And because we are to be thankful in all situations, the first week I really questioned 
and wondered why I would be thankful for something like this. However, as time goes on, I’ve learned to 
appreciate the quiet time and not being able to go 90 miles an hour like I normally do. Everything becomes a 
challenge, but I’m excited that I am on the amends and have 1 more week in the sling. Then my husband reminded 
me that the pain will return once I begin my rehab. So as we approach Thanksgiving, I’m reminded again of the 
many things that we have to be thankful for and how our giving can be so grateful to others and to ourselves. 

Hoping to see several of you at our December meeting held @ Funky Zebra’s in Urbandale. I’m so excited about 
this meeting. What more can a lady want…cocktails, good food, shopping, friends, etc! 

Sharon Wolfe 

 
 2012 Officers: 

President: Sharon Wolfe 
Vice President: Janet Seeberger 
Secretary: Becky Patton-Quigley 
Treasurer: Diana Dubuisson 
Programs: Connie Blodgett and Sherri Johnson 
Newsletter: Lois O’Donnell  
At large: Roxanne Morrow, Melissa Read 

 

http://www.mwniowa.org/
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DO YOU KNOW…….. Your Steering Committee 
 
As another year of Metro comes to an end and we are looking forward to our Holiday social, making our annual charity 
donation and planning the January Membership drive meeting; it seemed to be a good time to ask the membership if 
they know the women who have served on the Steering Committee this year.  See if you can answer the following 
questions? 
 

1. Which two members of the steering committee are responsible for the great programs and restaurants this 

year? 

2. Which steering committee member has an Iowa Hawkeye party bus? 

3. Which steering committee member is retired and enjoying every minute of it? 

4. Which steering committee member can help you plan your next vacation?    

5. How many members of the steering committee are grandmothers? 

6. Which steering committee member is a member of Does and plays the piano? 

7. Which steering committee member has currently served on the committee for eleven years in one capacity or 

another? 

8. Which steering committee member has 3 lovely daughters?   

9. Which steering committee member makes women beautiful? 

10. Which two steering committee members have been members of Metro the longest? 

11. Which two steering committee members make their living dealing with numbers? 

12. Why have you not volunteered to be part of this fun and interesting group?  Do it now..Thanks.  

--Melissa Read 

 

To renew your membership, click here: 

http://mwniowa.org/membership/ 

 

Metro Birthdays! 
Please wish these members a happy birthday: 
November: None 
 
December: 
Carol Calvert - 12/14  
Michelle Patrick - 12/17 
Connie Blodgett - 12/28 
 
If we’ve missed your birthday, it’s only 
because we don’t have it! Please tell us, so we 
can add it to our list ( ). admin@mwniowa.org
. 

Sad newsȣ  
 
It is with much sadness we want to advise you 
about the death a long-time MWN member, 
Harriet Voit. She passed away in Arizona in 
October while visiting relatives. She was 75 
years old. Those of us who knew Harriet always 
enjoyed her company. She will be greatly 
missed by friends and family. 

http://mwniowa.org/membership/
mailto:admin@mwniowa.org
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Our Woman of the Year Meeting ɀ October 18 
  

 DID YOU MISS OUR LAST MEETING?

 

  

   

Claudia Henning, coordinator for the West Des Moines 

Youth Justice Initiative, was chosen as our Woman of the 
Year. VP Janet Seeberger presented Claudia with flowers 
and engraved plaque, commemorating the event.  
 
We learned so much about the efforts of the YJI through 
Claudia’s presentation. They have had a successful program 
for over 12 years, helping hundreds of young adults get back 
on track, finish school, and become productive members of 
the community. Most of their work is accomplished by the 
help of volunteers. Claudia’s enthusiasm and vitality surely 
are reasons for their success. 
 
They hold an annual Cookie Walk extravaganza each fall to 
raise money for the organization. It will be held on 
November 24 at the WDM Christian Church, 4501 Mills Civic 
Pkwy, from 9:00 am to Noon. What a great way to get 
holiday treats without all the work! 

Jerry Talerico provided a 
$50 gift card for our 
member drawing that 
evening. What a nice 
gesture from Sam and 
Gabe’s restaurant. 
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OTHER INTERESTING STUFF 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Great Cookie Walk of West Des Moines 
 

Saturday, Nov 24, 9:00 am to Noon 
West Des Moines Christian Church 

4501 Mills Civic Parkway 
 

Personalized 8” snowmen and sugar angels available. 
 

Advance orders at: www.wdmcc.org/cookiewalk 
Or call 515.225.0464. 

 
Proceeds benefit the Youth Justice Initiative of WDM. 

 

Guest, Dues, and Attendee Policy 
Guests may attend two meetings in a 12-
month period at the member rate of $25. Any 
additional programs attended during that 
period will be $35. Membership annual dues 
($40 by check or pay pal) cover a period of 12 
months from your sign-up/renewal date. 
Reservations made but not attended will be 
expected to pay the dinner fee. 
 

 

http://www.wdmcc.org/cookiewalk
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Members: Submit your ad or announcement to admin@mwniowa.org by the first Thursday of each month. 

 

 
 

 

MEMBER AD-VANTAGES 

 

 

Country Club Market cooking classes: 
 

The Election's Over - Wednesday, November 7 6pm $45 
Registration Deadline Saturday, November 3rd. 

Pan Seared Iowa Chop with Whiskey Butter 
Butternut Squash, Sage, Chardonnay Mac and Aged Gouda Cheese 

Harvest Apple Walnut Bread Pudding with Brandy Butter 
Thanksgiving's Around the Corner - Wednesday, November 14 

6pm $45 
Registration Deadline Saturday, November 10th. 

Cornbread Stuffed Roasted Turkey Breast 
Great Greens Topped with Cranberries, Roasted Walnuts and Feta, 

Honey Balsamic Vinaigrette 
Oven Roasted Spaghetti Squash, Spinach Pesto with Fresh 

Mozzarella 
Comforting & Healthy - Tuesday, November 20 6pm $45 

Registration Deadline Friday, November 16th. 
Individual Wild Salmon en Papiotte with Fresh Julienne Veg 

Kale, Cranberry, Garbanzo, Edamame Salad 
Fresh Nectarine Galettes with Cinnamon Ice Cream 

SOUPS - Tuesday, November 27 6pm $40 
Registration Deadline Friday, November 23rd. 

Sweet Potato Chili  
Loaded Baked Potato Soup 

Chorizo and Black Bean Soup 
Holidays Apps - Wednesday, November 28 6pm $50 

Registration Deadline Saturday, November 24th. 
Luscious Crab Cakes with Remoulade Sauce 

Spinach Artichoke Dip with Pita Chips 
Chicken Sauté with Peanut Sauce 

Contact:  

Chef Terrie Kohl, Owner / Instructor  

Country Club Market 
2624 NW 157th St. 

Clive, IA 50325 

515.987.5957 

terrie@countryclubmkt.com 

www.countryclubmkt.com  

 

 

 

Remember to use our members’ services 
whenever you can. Hope to see you at the 
next meeting! Enjoy a delightful evening with 
friends and food. 

mailto:admin@mwniowa.org
mailto:terrie@countryclubmkt.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001VWWb76d9SyUtFH-TzPEYATT1Hdohtpl2SjD9j5IDUuCNBP8GuAhHGJ1IQxdxs2AUTRsF_bq1Zvm7L5nqmgon4UbHd2r9NwMXDoxg2d5-rGt0FNQAqZDVgA==

